
News 'or The Employees of Data Gel,eral 
January 4, 1985 

Fair Price Amendment Up 
For Vote At Annual Meeting 

Proxy material for Data General's Annual Meeting, 
to be held Wednesday, January 30 in Boston, was 
mailed to all stockholders the week of December 
17. All employees who own company stock should 
have received their proxy cards, the proxy statement 
and the new Annual Report. 

This year's Proxy Statement asks stockholders 
to consider four proposals: 

• Elect five directors; 
"Qprove a fair price amendment; 

.. -Approve an amendment to the Restricted Stock 
Option Plan to increase the number of shares to 
seven million from five and a half million; and 
• Approve an amendment to the Employee Incentive 
Stock Option Plan to increase the number of shares 
to three million from two million. 

The Fair Price Amendment is of particular impor­
tance this year. It would protect the interests of all 
stockholders by giving them greater assurance of 
equal treatment in the event of an attempted take­
over of the company. It would deter "two-tiered" 

offers for the company. Such takeovers occur when: 

1) An offer is made for a limited number of shares at 
a price above the then market price in a first-step 
cash tender offer; and 
2) The remaining shares are acquired at a later 
date via a merger offering a lower price or an 
exchange of securities with a lower value. 

Please read carefully the description of the Fair 
Price Amendment on pages 13-21 of the Proxy 
Statement you received, including the discussion of 
"Certain Possible Disadvantages of the Fair Price 
Amendment" beginning on page 19. 

Approval of the Fair Price Amendment would 
encourage prospective acquirers of the company to 
negotiate with the Board of Directors, which would 
be in a position to evaluate the fairness of an offer 
and study alternatives to protect the interests of the 
stockholders. The amendment will not make it more 
difficult for someone offering to buy substantially all 
shares of the company's common stock at the same 
price to all investors. 

According to President Ed de Castro, "The Board 
of Directors believes that the adoption of this 
proposal is in the best interests of all stockholders 
and we are respectfully seeking your support." 



Among the 36 pioneer employees who were presented DATA GENERAL/One personal portable computers last 
week are (Jeft to right) Dick Mangsen and Toni Souza of Data General-Westboro; Lin Farrar of Milford, and 
President Ed de Castro. These employees, who joined the company before it was publicly held in November 1969, 
will use the new 10-pound computer at work and at home, as well. The pioneer employees were honored during the 
company's first billion-dollar sales year. 

Bob Johnson Named Marketing 
Support Director For ISD 

Bob Johnson 

Bob Johnson has been appointed director of 
Marketing Support within the Information Systems 
Division (ISO), reporting to Frank Pinto, divisional 
director of Marketing for ISO. 

Bob will support the field and customers in product 
announcements, market development, major account 
and opportunity team programs, and marketing com­
munications. 

He comes to Data General after seven years with 
Wang, where he was most recently director of 
National Account Market Development, responsible 
for major opportunity management programs, multi-

-, 
national marketing, and account planning. Prior 
Wang, Bob held a variety of sales and marketiri'Q 
positions at Honeywell and General Electric. 

Bob holds a BS in industrial management from 
Purdue University. 

Dean Named Director Of 
Corporate Profit Planning 

Mark Dean 

Mark Dean has joined Data General as director of 
Corporate Profit Planning, reporting to Vice Prf-­
dent and Corporate Controller Jim Pitts. Mark hea'tft:; 
up this department which is responsible for corpo­
rate budgeting, forecasting and financial planning, 
and business analysis functions. Corporate Profit 



Planning also acts as the control function for head­
quarters operations. 

Before joining Data General Mark was with Ford 
. 1tor Company in Dearborn, Michigan for 14 years. 

.vhile there he held a series of management posi­
tions in financial analysis, product quality analysis, 
competitive pricing analysis, inventory and material 
cost analysis and management consulting. 

Mark holds an MBA from the University of Chicago 
and a BA in economics from Swarthmore College. 

Social Security Deductions 
To Increase In 1985 

The Social Security (FICA) deduction from em­
ployees' paychecks will be higher this year than 
last. The 1985 tax for employees is 7.05 percent, 
compared to 6.7 percent last year. In addition, the 
wage base - the maximum amount of earnings on 
which Social Security taxes are paid - rose from 
$37,800 last year to $39,600 this year. 

Employees who earn $37,800 or less a year will 
not notice as big a change in their Social Security 
deductions as employees in higher income brackets. 
If your earnings are $15,000 a year, for example, 
you will pay $52.50 more into Social Security in 
1~85 than you did last year. If your earnings are 
~7,800 you will pay $132.30 more into Social 

Security this year. On earnings of $39,600 or more, 
the Social Security tax in 1985 will increase by 
$259.20. This larger increase reflects the higher 
taxable wage base for 1985. 

Although people in higher income brackets pay 
more in Social Security taxes, they also can count 
on higher benefits when they are eligible for Social 
Security. Their monthly checks will be higher be­
cause benefit amounts are based on the amount of 
earnings on which Social Security taxes are paid. 

Employers also will pay more into Social Security 
in 1985 since they match, dollar for dollar, Social 
Security taxes paid by employees. 

DATA GENERAL/One Makes 
Television Debut Sunday 

"Escape from your deskbound PC .... Escape with 
a DATA GENERAL! One portable computer" is the 
message that will be carried to millions of television 
viewers in the United States, beginning Sunday when 
a major advertising campaign is launched. 

The 60-second and 30-second series, filmed in 
'tlndon, will be seen Sunday during the American 

Football Conference championship. The DATA GEN­
ERAL / One system advertisements this month will 
also be seen on CBS, ABC, and NBC network news 

broadcasts, as well as ABC's "20/20" and "60 
Minutes," aired Sundays on CBS. 

The advertisements that have been appearing in 
magazines and newspapers worldwide will continue 
through March. These include The Wall Street Jour­
nal, Business Week, Fortune, Computerworld and 
Byte, as well as local newspapers. 

FE Sixth Annual Conference 
In San Diego February 4 

The Sixth Annual Field Engineering (FE) Excellent 
Service Award Conference will kick off February 4, 
1985 at the Sheraton at Harbor Island in San Diego, 
California. More than 200 award winners and invited 
guests are expected to attend. 

Highlighting the three-day Pursuit of Excellence 
conference will be the awards banquet at which the 
12 "Superstar Winners" and the top Vice Presiden­
tial Award winner will be announced. Bill Bentley, 
vice president of North American Field Engineering, 
will host the conference and welcome attendees 
and guest speakers. 

Workshops will be conducted and an Executive 
Roundtable, featuring Fred Cochrane, vice president 
of FE Engineering Services, and Tony Nicoletti, vice 
president of FE Support Services, is also planned. 

A Reminder .. 
Stock Purchase Forms are due in Benefits by 
January 18. 

Senlinar On Power Quality 
Requirements For Computers 

Have you ever wondered why your computer 
system crashes when the lights flicker? Have you 
ever asked why your terminal "hangs" when some­
one uses a nearby copying machine? 

Field Engineering is conducting a one-day seminar 
on power quality requirements Wednesday, January 
16, at Data General-Woodstock. All interested em­
ployees, particularly those involved in the design of 
power supplies and operation of computer systems, 
are invited, with prior approval of their managers. 

Participating in the seminar will be Ed 
Gulachenski, principal engineer at New England 
Power Service Company; Fred Kalbach, former pro­
fessor of electrical engineering at the University of 



California, and Chris Meier, branch office specialist 
and power consultant with Data General. 

Included on the agenda are the following: 
• Origins of power transients 
• Power quality requirements for computers 
• Building wiring versus computer performance 
• Field experience with "bad power" 
• Computer room design 
• Proper grounding practices 

This is the fifth in a series of Field Engineering's 
technical meetings, designed to provide continuing 
education to employees so they may continue to 
keep Data General products and services at the 
forefront of technology. 

Registrations will be accepted until January 11 by 
contacting Elaine Gately at extension 3840 in 
Westboro. Employees should include their depart­
ment cost center number as there is a $100 fee per 
employee. Contact Seminar Chairman Dennis 
Symanski at extension 2559 at Milford for further 
information. 

During The Past Five Years 

MIT Receives Nearly 
$900,000 In Donations 

Looking over the ECLIPSE MVI4000 computer Data General 
recently donated to Massachusetts Institute of Technology (MIT) 
are (left to right) Data General's Michael Schneider, vice 
president of the Customer Services division; and Professors 
Richard Adler and Donald Troxel of the Electrical Engineering 
and Computer Science department at MIT. 

Data General recently donated an ECLIPSE 
MV /4000 computer system, valued at $130,000, to 
the College of Electrical Engineering and Computer 
Science at Massachusetts Institute of Technology 
(MIT). The computer system will be used specifically 
for two courses: the Digital Systems Laboratory and 
the Micro-Computer Project Laboratory. 

This gift brings Data General's contributions to 
MIT to almost $900,000 during the past five years. 

In 1979 when the Donations Program began at 
Data General, MIT received $150,000 worth of equip-

ment. The Cambridge university is also scheduled to 
receive in the near future, an ECLIPSE MV /10000, 
valued at $370,000, which will be used by its Center 
for Computational Mechanics in Manufacturing. An­
other gift, an ECLIPSE MV / 10000 computer and tv. ," 
Desktop systems, valued at more than $240,00d', 
was recently delivered to MIT's Electrical Engineer­
ing Laboratory for Information and Decision Systems 
(LIDS). 

During FY '84 Data General donated more than 
$8.5 million worth of computer equipment to 29 
colleges and universities throughout the United 
States. 

Data General Donates 
Computer Equipment To UNH 

Data General has donated more than $500,000 
worth of computer equipment to the University of 
New Hampshire (UNH). 

"This gift provides our undergraduate students 
with valuable state-of-the-art equipment," says Otis 
Sproul, dean of the University College of Engineering 
and Physical Sciences. 

The donation, which includes an ECLIPSE 
MV /10000 computer, more than 40 terminals and 
color graphic displays, tape drives, disc drives, 
printers, software and software support, will be used 
in the instruction of undergraduate student courses.-

"The donated equipment is a major boon," say ... 
Daniel Bergeron, chairman of UNH's department of 
Computer Sciences. "It provides us with more re­
sources and more computing flexibility in instructing 
our students." 

Jim Barnes, vice president of Peripherals Devel­
opment, adds, "The gift is part of Data General's 
overall university donation program. During the past 
year we have made more than $8.5 million worth of 
donations to universities throughout the United 
States. We were pleased to include UNH in our 
program." 

Data General recently broke ground on a product 
development and light manufacturing facility near 
the university. The 240,000 square foot facility, 
scheduled for completion late in 1986, is expected 
to employ about 1000 people. 

"We expect that our proximity to UNH will 
strengthen our relationship with the university com­
munity. We look forward to developing a close 
working relationship with the entire university com­
munity," says Jim. 

Those gaily decorated tress, hanging garlands 
and Santa Clauses that encouraged that holiday "­
feeling should be taken down and tucked away 
for next year. 



t"'eople 
In Systems Engineering .•• 

Bob Florance has been promoted to manager of 
Systems Engineering Support Services, reporting to 
Systems Engineering Director Bill Gamble. He is 
interacting with the business divisions and Software 
Development in announcing new products, as well 
as serving as national coordinator for major demon· 
strations and benchmarks, and Systems Engineering 
training, and assisting in managing all technical 
functions within the group. 

Most recently the Industrial Automation Marketing 
specialist for Area II, Bob joined Data General four 
years ago as a Systems engineer in Houston, Texas. 

Bob holds a degree in computer science from"· 
Texas A&M University. 

In Manufacturing .•. 

Advanced Manufacturing Engineering and Tech­
nology welcomes David Choroser who handles 
product cost analysis for new products. He reports 
to Ron Allard, Product Cost section manager. 

Dave was a chemical engineer with Smith Kline 
",."ckman Corporation in Philadelphia before joining 
Data General, and before that he was with PPG 
Industries Inc. in Ohio for three years. 

Dave earned an MBA from Syracuse University 
and a BS in chemical engineering at Rensselaer 
Polytechnic Institute. 

Jeanne Grieve has joined Manufacturing Training 
Education as an instructor, reporting to Section 
Manager John Provost. 

Jeanne comes to Data General from Kahalas and 
Cooper, a Boston law firm, and before that she was 
with Data Instruments. 

She holds two bachelor's degrees from Simmons 
College and Vassar College. Jeanne is enrolled in a 
master's degree program at Babson College. 

Engineer Gerry Vandenengel joins Advanced 
PCB Technology, responsible for new advanced 
printed circuit board techniques. 

Gerry was a production engineer with Davidson 
Rubber Company in Dover, New Hampshire, prior to 
joining Data General, and before that he was with 
Ford Motor Company in Windsor, Ontario, Canada. 

Gerry earned a master's degree in mechanical 
engineering at Cornell University and a BS in mechan­
ical engineering from McGill University, Montreal, 

1nada. 

In Finance ... 

Financial Systems Services welcomes Deborah 
Martin, an associate programmer / analyst who de­
velops and maintains financial application computer 
programs. She reports to Pete Galluzzo, manager of 
System Support Financial Systems. 

Debbie was an applications programmer with 
Sentry Insurance Company before Data General. 

She holds a BA from Emmanuel College. 
Steve Plotkin has joined Internal Audit as a senior 

internal auditor, reporting to Manager Jim Gribaudo. 
Steve plans and conducts various internal audits. 

Before Data General he was with Arthur Young 
and Company and prior to that, Vestal Laboratories. 

Steve earned an MS in accounting and a BS in 
general business administration, both from the Uni­
versity of Rhode Island. 

In Engineering .•. 

Ian Proud has joined Corporate Industrial Design, 
supporting corporate research and development 
projects. He reports to Manager Ed Driscoll. 

Prior to Data General Ian was an industrial design­
er at Gregory Fossella Associates, a consulting firm. 

Ian earned a BA from Leicester Polytechnic Insti­
tute in the United Kinggom. 

CVS Will Open This Month 

Carpeting has been installed, shelves mounted and 
colorful billboards are attractively hanging on the walls of 
the new convenience store which will open at the end of 
the month at Data General-Westboro. Located across 
from the main cafeteria in Building 14A, the store will be 
operated by CVS and will carry a line of most 
non-prescription items found in other local CVS stores. 
Watching a CVS worker decorate the walls are (left to 
right): Mark Armington of Corporate Facilities who is 

. overseeing the project, and Mike Buckless, a district sales 
manager for CVS. Store hours will be 8 a.m. to 6 p.m. 
Items will be discounted five percent from normal CVS 
prices. 



Corporate Travel 
Relocates to Lower Level 

Corporate Travel has relocated to the Lower F 
level to accommodate expanded staffing and up­
graded communication and data processing equip­
ment. 

Business travel reservations will be handled as 
follows: 

Business Travel Reservations 
Effective December 28, 1984 
Regular Business Hours 
Monday - Thursday: 
8:30 a.m. - 6 p.m. 
(Eastern Standard Time) 
Friday 
8:30 a.m. - 5 p.m. 
Extension 232-1000 in Westboro 
CEO Address: ADM_ Travel:ISIS 
Location: Lower F Level 
Mail Stop: F037 
After Hours 
Business Travel Telephone Numbers 
Within Massachusetts: 
Call collect - (617) 354-5060 
Outside Massachusetts: 
1-800-343-5880 
Note: These numbers are available 24 hours a day. seven days 
a week. They should be used ONLY when emergency travel 
situations arise. after the Data General·Westboro Travel office is 
closed. This service is provided by Crimson Travel 
reservationists. 

For the best possible service avoid calling 
Corporate Travel Services early morning or 
after 4 p.m. 

NOTE: Corporate Meeting Services will remain at 
its present location, MS 0127 and at extensions 
4378 and 4379 in Westboro. 

WPI Offers Graduate 
Courses at Marlboro High 

Worcester Polytechnic Institute (WPI) is offering 
computer science and electrical engineering gradu­
ate courses at Marlboro High School next month. 

Registration will take place Wednesday, January 
9 and Thursday, January 10, at WPl's main campus 
at Olin Hall from 6 to 8 p.m. 

For further information call Donna Johnson at WPI, 
793-5301. Catalogs are available at Data General's 
Management and Organizational Development office 
at MS 0134. 

Management Degree Program 
At Lesley College 

School of Programs in Management for Business 
and Industry, Lesley College's accelerated manage­
ment degree program for working adults, is coming 
to the Westboro area. The master's degree class is 
expected to start in February and a bachelor's 
degree program will begin in March. 

Data General employees interested in learning 
more about the program can attend an information 
meeting Friday, January 11, 12 to 1 p.m. in the 
Engineering Training Room, near the main cafeteria. 

To be eligible for the undergraduate program, 
prospective students must have previously earned a 
minimum of 56 transferable credits from a regionally 
accredited college or university. After being accept­
ed to the program, some students may be eligible to 
earn additional credit for life experience if the 
experiences approximate college course work and 
the learning can be documented. Classes meet for 
four hours one night per week for 52 weeks. ~. 

To pursue the graduate management program, 
prospective student must have previously earned a11 
undergraduate degree from a regionally accredited 
college or university. Classes meet for four hours 
one night per week for 58 weeks. 

Network for Publications 
Groups Established 

Technical editors from Educational Services (ES) 
Documentation Design have started a professional 
exchange network among publications groups within 
Data General. Software Documentation editors from 
the Systems Development Division joined the ES 
group to discuss current issues in technical communi­
cation at a recent luncheon meeting at the Education 
Center at 2400 Computer Drive. 

Focusing on publications standards, the editors 
discussed how best to create, develop and revise 
departmental manuals. On- and off-line editing, cre­
ative packaging, lead times for printing, electronic 
publishing and reference guides were also dis­
cussed. 

Suellen Medd, who initiated the cross-exchanp.­
among publications groups, says members of tt",. 
(ES) group are attending conferences and 
workshops, sponsored by the Society of Technical 
Communication, Northeastern University and other 
professional groups. 



"These efforts are directed at enhancing publica­
tions through state-of-the-art communications media 
- language, format and packaging," says Suellen. 

Writers and other interested Data General employ-
3S are invited to attend the next meeting which will 

ti'e held within the next month. For information call 
Sue lien at extension 4063 at Westboro. 

Employees Receive Discount 
On A vis Car Sales 

Data General employees will receive a special 
discount on cars purchased at the following Avis car 
sale locations: 

Rte. 1 A North of Logan Airport 
East Boston, MA 
Tel.: 569-4822 

Rte 3A, 770 Bridge Street 
North Weymouth, MA 02193 
Tel: 335-2550 

Your Data General badge entitles the bearer to a 
$100 discount on all advertised specials and manag­
er's specials, and a $275 discount on all other cars. 
The sale ends March 31. 

"'layers Needed for 
""Pick-Up "Hockey League 

Employees who would like to join a "pick-up" ice 
hockey league are asked to contact Gerry 
Vandenengel at extension 4857 or 5443 at 
Westboro. The league will start Monday, January 7, 
10 to 11 p.m. at the Northstar Arena in Westboro. 
Cost is $5 per game. 

"The Muppet Show On 
Tour" At The Centrum 

For the first time ever, those international 
superstars, Kermit the Frog, Miss Piggy, Fozzie 
Bear, Rowlf, Gonzo, Dr. Teeth's Electric Mayhem 
Band and the whole Muppet gang are bringing their 
musical arena show, "The Muppet Show On Tour," 
to the Worcester Centrum. 

Discount tickets ($6.00) for the Thursday, January 
24, 7:30 p.m. performance, are available through 
the Data General Activities Committee. Requests, 
which should be accompanied by a home-addressed 
stamped envelope, should be sent to MUPPETS, MS 
0232. Checks are payable to the committee. 

Still Time to Sign Up 
'or "Ski The Alps" Trip 

If you have not signed up for the ski trip to The 
Alps, there is still time to reserve space for the 
March 9 to 17 trip to Courmayer, Italy. 

Cost of the trip ranges from $821 to $887 for 
hotels which include a continental breakfast and 
complete dinner. The $661 to $727 package includes 
hotel accommodations and continental breakfast 
only. Options include ski lessons, ski passes, ski 
rentals and sightseeing excursions. Final payment 
is due January 24. 

Send reservation requests to The Data General 
Ski Club, "ITALY," MS C223, for more details. 

Quebec City - Here Comes 
The Data General Ski Club 

The Data General Ski Club will travel to Quebec 
City, Canada, February 14-17 to enjoy one of the 
most popular winter carnivals in the Northeast. The 
trip includes round-trip transportation via luxury 
motorcoach, complimentary beverages served 
enroute, three nights' accommodations at Loew's 
Le Concorde Hotel, baggage handling and a pass­
book of discount coupons for Quebec City. 

The cost is $215.50 for double occupancy; 
$193.50 for triple, and $172.50 for quad. For addi­
tional information on the Quebec trip contact Debbie 
Hixson at MS C223 in Westboro or Karen Crandell at 
Southboro MS 4-0P. To reserve space a $40 deposit 
is required by January 8. 

Wachusett Ski Program 

Tickets for the Wachusett Ski Program may be 
picked up at the front Ski School desk at Wachusett. 
Just report to the school on the evening you are 
registered. Skiing begins next week. A bus will be 
available on Tuesday, January 8 ($4.00 per person) 
and will leave the front parking area at Westboro at 
5 p.m. sharp. 

Cars should be parked in the outer lot in front of 
the 14A lobby. 

Tickets Are Available 

Tickets are available for the following ski trips: 
Brettonwoods, $12; Mount Cranmore, $13; Waterville 
Valley, $15; Wilderness, $10, and Saddleback, $15. 

Send requests to Data General Ski Club TICKETS, 
MS C223 at Westboro. 

Third Annual Chess 
Club Tournament 

The Data General Chess Club is preparing for the 
third annual tournament to be held soon. Winner of 
the first two tournaments, Stu Schulmann, is prepar­
ing to defend his title as other members get ready to 
take his place. 

Details of the tournament will appear in the Mini 
News as plans are finalized. The chess champion­
ship is open to all Data General employees. 



CARPOOL 
Carpool, to join or form, from Tewksbury -
Rt. 495 & 133 or Rt. 495 & 38 area to 
Webo, flex. hrs, call Allan x4393. 
Carpoolers , from Mass Pike in Newton to 
Sobo/Webo, 8:00-4:30, have pass for 
pike, Barbara x6871. 
Carpoolers , wanted for existing carpool 
from Brookline-Brighton area to 
Webo/Sobo, flex, Userx7093. 

MARKETPLACE 
FREE 
Dog, male, blk, mix breed, 7 mo. old, 
some shots, paper trained, 865-6906 
(Millbury). 
lOST 
Coffee Mug, Ig. beige/brown, wi striped 
cats, 449-2897 (Needham). 
FOR RENT 
Apt, 4 rms, 2 family house, washer - dryer 
hookup, $450 + util, 366-7399 
(Westboro). 
Apt, 2 bdrm, newly painted/wallpapered, 
$3501 mo + util, 1 st 1 last mo rent, sec dep, 
234-2523 (Whitinsville). 
NH Chalet, in White Mtns, 3 bdrm 
w/fireplace & skiing, $175/wkend, 
$275/wk, 872-1818 (Framingham). 
Apt, 4 rms, 2 bdrm, newly redecorated in 
Victorian 3 family, $380/mo + util, 
753-4345 (Worcester). 
WANTED 
Used Musical Instruments , violin, clarinet 
& trumpet, wi case if possible, any 
condition, 473-4730 (Milford). 
Housel Apt Rental, 5 + rms, in the 
Littleton - Harvard area, flex. occupancy 
date, 894-6384 (Waltham). 
Roommate, to share Ig. 8 rm. home, yard, 
washer - dryer, parking, close to Rt.495, 
$300/mo, inclu. util, 653-8016 (Natick). 

Roommate, to share home in Shrewsbury, 
$350/mo. + all phone calls outside 617 
area, 842-7158 (Shrewsbury). 
Roommate, to share house wi 2 others in 
S. Bellingham, washer/dryer, $60 wk + 
util, 883-3018 (Blackstone). 
Roommate, to share 2 bdr house on estate 
in Northboro, fireplace, 1 112 baths, $375, 
393-7389 (Northboro) mornings. 
FOR SALE 
Tire Rims, 14 in. - 5 lugs; 15 in. - 5 lugs, 
473-4347 (Milford). 
Vesto Tower, self supporting, Johnson 
rotator 6-20,3-15,4-10 Telrex beams, 
$1000, 529-4427 (Upton). 
Furniture, 2 chrome & smoke glass end 
tables w/matching table lamps, $200 per 
set, 341-1320 (Stoughton). 
Items, Heritage sofa, blk/wh; 2 twin cots; 
kitchen set, green; refrigerator, 36 in. side 
by side, 435-9631 (Hopkinton). 
Camera, Yashica 35mm Tl Electro-X 
wi 1.7 55mm & 75 to 205mm telephoto 
lenses, $175/BO, 473-1728 (Milford). 
King Size Waterbed , complete, 
fabric-covered frame, $100, 839-983Q 
(Grafton). 
Racquetball Racquet, Voight Pacer, $55, 
655-9221 (Natick). 
Sewing Machine, Koyo, $60,476-3224 
(E. Douglas). 
Coat, men's, leather, wi lining, size 40, 
$75, (203) 974-1231 (Woodstock). 
Overcoat, men's, wool, size 40 regular, 
$40,277-2274 (Alston). 
Turntable, Phillips 777, new micro 
acoustics cartridge, $1501 BO, (413) 
596-3616 (Wilbraham). 
Washing Machine, Sears, apt. sz, white, 
2 yrs. old, $200/BO, 842-5895 
(Shrewsbury). 

Advertise In The Mini News 
Name: _________________ _ Ext. _____ _ 

AUTOS 
'72 Volkswagon , no motor, BO, 278-3991 
(Uxbridge). 
'73 CB 450 Honda, 11K, $600, 529-44' 
(Upton). 
'74 Volkswagon , snow tires, AM/FM, 
$675/BO, 881-5063 (Ashland). 
'76 Ford Granada, needs work, BO, 
473-4347 (Milford). 
'77 Chevy Camaro , auto, PS/PB, orig 
owner, 43K mi, $4500/BO, 366-4399 
(Westboro). 
'78 Rally Nova, V8, 4 spd, AM 1 FM 
cassette, many new parts, $3500/BO, 
883-3245 (Blackstone). 
'79 Grand Prix SJ , 53K mi, PS/PB, AC, 
bucket seats, 2 tone silver 1 black, 
$4500/BO, 529-4432 after 8 pm (Upton). 
'80 VW Rabbit, 4 dr, 4 spd, 52K mi, 
$3200/BO, 366-2958 (Westboro). 
'80 Chevette , 4 spd, hatch, 39K mi, 
AM 1 FM, $2200, 485-2069 (Marlboro). 
'80 Toyota Corolla, hatch, 5 spd, AM/FM, 
$38001 BO, 869-6339 (Boylston). 
'83 Ford Escort, 25K mi, must sell, 
$4499/BO, 485-3228 (Marlboro). 

MENU 
Westboro, 
Cafeteria, Monday, Veal Parmesan; 
Tuesday, Chicken A-la-King; Wednesday, 
Salisbury Steak; Thursday, Seafood Rol,!;... 
Friday, Fried Fish. 
Southboro , Monday, Franks & Beans; 
Tuesday, Swedish Meatballs; Wednesday, 
lasagna; Thursday, American Chop Suey; 
Friday, Fried Fish. 
Milford, Monday, American Chop Suey; 
Tuesday, Salisbury Steak; Wednesday, 
French Special; Thursday, Tacos; Friday, 
Fish & Chips. 

Home Phone: __________ _ Town: ______________ _ 

Classified Ad: 

Ride/Carpool: To: ____________ _ From: _______________ _ 

Working Hours: Flexible: DYES DNO 

Classified ads are accepted from Data General employees only for the sale or rental of personally owned goods or property. 
Ads for any business or profit-making service are not accepted. Mini News reserves the right to reject an ad or to edit for 
space limitations. All ads must be submitted in writing and include employees's name, home phone and extension number. Limit 
ads to five descript words. Send ads to Sharon Ellis, MS A-235. 




